
ELK RIVER CITY COUNCIL
Wednesday, February 15, 2023
9:00 a.m. to 9:46 a.m. 
Regular Monthly Council Meeting 
Members Present: Mayor Dave Brown, Councilwoman Diana Olson – phone, Councilwoman Marsha Martin, Councilwoman Connie McCartney
Members Absent: Councilwoman Tena Williams
Staff Present: Christina Bartlett: Clerk/Treasurer, Randy Ball: Public Works
Visitors: Wayne Wilson: Fire Chief, Dave Olson, Jake Garringer: Executive Office of the Governor, Alisa Schotzko: Idaho Department of Lands Deary Office, Brendan Newman: Idaho Department of Lands Deary Office, Steve Bryant: U.S. Forest Service Law Enforcement
1. Call to order: Mayor Dave called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  
2. Pledge of Allegiance: was said.
3. Approve minutes January 18, 2023 Council Meeting: Councilwoman Olson made a motion to accept the minutes from the January 18, 2023 Council Meeting. Councilwoman Martin 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye. Motion Carried.  
4. Financial Report: Clerk Christina reported that the county tax remittance has been received and that she paid the $7,000.00 loan from the water/sewer/garbage fund checking account to the general fund checking account back that was authorized at the December City Council Meeting. Councilwoman Olson made a motion to accept the financial report. Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye. Motion Carried.
a. Pay bills: Councilwoman Olson made a motion to pay the bills.  Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye. Motion Carried.
5. Visitors: Steve Bryant, U.S. Forest Service Law Enforcement spoke about the upgrades that the community did to the shooting range last fall. Idaho Department of Lands alerted the Forest Service of the upgrades. The shooting bench and 50 yard marker are located on US Forest Service (USFS), the 100 yard and 200 yard markers are on Idaho Department of Lands (IDL).  The issues are that the upgrades were done without approval from either entity. Mayor Dave spoke that he has been asking for years who he needs to speak to about it and he has never been given an answer from anyone and was told that people can do upgrades if they want to. The new upgrades need to be removed because no permanent structure is allowed on their lands and it is unsafe with no backstops. It was pointed out that the old shooting bench is still there. IDL is going to have their people in around there this next year doing work to prepare for a timber sale therein the coming few years. They know that there is a need for a shooting range around the area. Stephani Spencer, USFS, is looking at installing an actual shooting range in the area, the question is where.  Idaho Fish and Game may have monies available to install one.  Any improvements wanting to be done on endowment land need to go through a permit process and approved through IDL.  The contacts for this area out of the Deary IDL office are Alisa Schotzko, Brendan Newman & Chris Trettor. The City said that they would remove and store the shooting bench and other items this spring one the snow is gone.  Mayor Dave said that he would like to work with all the entities to find a suitable place for a shooting range.
6. Reports
a. Clerk: Christina went over the Clerk’s report.
b. Public Works: Randy went over the Public Work’s report.  
c. Mayor: Mayor Dave reported on the usual running of deposits and water samples. He also arranged an agreement with Jerry Ely regarding the tip of his property and the issue with the shooting range.
d. Council: Councilwoman Williams submitted a letter in her absence regarding an issue with people at Greta Clark’s properties on 1st and Pine Street parking in the road and blocking and reducing access.  Notices were put on their vehicles and have gone ignored.  She feels a certified letter should go out to her and her son, Steve Bellavance, who shares in the usage for those properties.  Council and Mayor agreed, the Clerk will get those out this week.
e. Fire Department: Chief Wayne Wilson reported 7 firefighters are going to attend the Clearwater Fire Academy in Orofino in March.  They have set up a gym/workout area in the fire hall that is only for the firefighters.
· Building Report: Wayne reported that the generator is up and running.  The Mayor reported that Wayne Wilson is going to be stepping down as Fire Chief and Anthony Yockey will be replacing him over the next few months.  Clerk Christina reported that she has submitted the last reimbursement request for the Idaho Department of Commerce GEM Grant for the Fire Hall building project.  All $42,200 of the funds granted were used.
f.
Ambulance: none.
Council Business Items
7. Forgive Larry & Vicki Buchert building permit fee for 304 Liberty Lane: The Buchert’s had a previous active building permit. The parcial constructed building fell in and was the contractor’s fault. They are not able to recoup any of their monies from the previous build. Councilwoman Williams submitted a letter in her absence. Her only concern with the Buchert proposal is opening a can of worms but that she feels for them. The council discussed this and they see Councilwoman Williams point. It was also said that this is a case by case basis thing. Councilwoman Olson made a motion to forgive Larry & Vicki Buchert building permit fee for 304 Liberty Lane. Councilwoman Martin 2nd. Roll call vote: Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye. Motion Carried.
8. Resolution 02-15-23.1, record retention schedule: Councilwoman Martin made a motion to approve Resolution 02-15-23.1, record retention schedule. Councilwoman Olson 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye. Motion Carried.
9. Elk River communication issue possible update: none.
10. City Hall flood proofing possible update: none.

11. Residents Solid Waste tax possible update: none.
· Meeting adjourned at 9:46 a.m.
· Minutes submitted by Christina Bartlett, City Clerk/Treasurer
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